
The Victoria Emails of support 
 
From: Mondi Hoxha <mondihoxha22@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 12, 2024 1:32 PM 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Letter of support 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing this to show my support of the application for a variation in Licence. I live in the 
flat directly above the Victoria Free House pub (34 Scotland Green, N17 9TT) 
 
Since reopening under new management, the pub has become a real community asset and 
the dedicated team has revived a community pub, making the neighbourhood safer in the 
process. The streets are cleaner and the pub is very warm and inviting. 
 
They have also done a lot for the local community through fundraising and community 
events and I want to ensure that the pubis able to thrive long into the future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mondi Hoxha 

 
From: Josh Coger <joshcoger@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 16, 2024 7:10 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing.licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Licensing <licensing.licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: In support of an extended license for The Victoria Public House, Scotland Green N17 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
  
It has come to my attention that Ms Sarah Holgate, the licensee of The Victoria public house 
on Scotland Green, N17, has applied for an extension of her licence on Friday evenings, 
until 1:00am. 
  
I live just the other side of Hartington Park from the pub’s location on Scotland Green, 
approximately 1,200 feet from the premises. I am writing to express my full support for this 
application. Since re-opening just over one year ago, The Victoria has very much become a 
welcome addition to the local community. It is now a gathering place for local residents and 
appears to have far more patrons than it did previously. It is a “safe space” where everyone 
feels welcome, and the presence of pub patrons has had a positive effect on reducing anti-
social behaviour on Scotland Green, something that the area has been known for in the 
past. This has also extended to making Hartington Park feel safer in the evenings after dark, 
as there is increased foot traffic in the area.  
  
Ms Holgate, and by extension The Victoria, has been at the heart of organising local fetes, 
such as for His Majesty The King’s coronation last May as well as another one later in the 
year and supporting a lovely Christmas tree at the junction of Scotland Green and the High 
Road. 
  
In addition to being the landlady at The Victoria, Ms Holgate is also a local resident, and 
absolutely has the best interests of the community at heart. Granting this application would 
further allow her to continue with her efforts to provide a gathering place for the North 
Tottenham community, as well as simply making it a nicer place to live. 
  
Sincerely, 
  



Joshua Coger 
25 Siddons Road 

London N17 9UP 

 
 
From: clifford pope <cliffpope@virginmedia.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 19, 2024 10:41 AM 
To: Licensing <licensing.licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: letter of support - licence variation - The Victoria 

 
To Whom it May Concern,  
   
I want to support this variation of the Victoria pub licence.  
   
- The pub is well run by the new young owners and management team  
- The area is safer when there are more pubs open, not less.   
- The pub has been running under new ownership for a year with no complaints  
- My customers have never complained about their operations.  
- They keep the pub in good order and serve the local community.  
   
I own and operate the Two Brewers in Scotland Green and understand just what it 
takes to keep a pub running and supporting the licensing objectives. The Victoria 
does all of this and more. Please grant them one extra hour trading per week. They 
are not asking for much and having operated here already for a year, are a known 
quantity.   
   
Thank you,  
   
Cliff Pope  
Publican   
42 Scotland Green  
N179TT  

 
 A Lashley 
                        44 Glendish Road 
                        Tottenham 
                        N17 9XT 
 

Subject: Letter of Representation to permit Extended sale of alcohol & regulated 
entertainment on Fridays from 0.00 to 01.00. 

Application for The Victoria, 34 Scotland Green, Tottenham N17 9TT 

To Whom it may Concern  

I am writing to express my full support for the application submitted by The 
Victoria   for a weekend late licence. As a regular patron of this establishment and an 
active member of the local community, I am confident that granting this licence will 
not only benefit the pub but also enhance our community spirit and engagement. 

The Victoria  is more than just a place to grab a drink; it is a vital hub for our 
community. The pub has a long-standing tradition of hosting events that bring our 
neighbourhood together. From coronation celebrations to street parties with the local 
steel band, stalls and Christmas fairs, the pub has consistently demonstrated its 
commitment to fostering a sense of belonging and camaraderie among residents. 



One of the pub's standout features is its weekly quiz night, which has become a 
beloved tradition for many families in our area. The inclusive atmosphere, where 
both adults and children, as well as furry friends, are welcome, contributes to the 
warm and inviting vibe that defines The Victoria . Families can enjoy quality time 
together while engaging in friendly competition, and children have access to games 
and entertainment that keep them entertained throughout the evening. 

The staff at the Victoria pub are exceptional in their role, consistently providing 
friendly and welcoming service to  patrons. Their proficiency in their duties enhance 
the overall experience for customers creating a positive and memorable environment 
for all who visit. 

Furthermore, the pub's versatile space, including the Clubhouse at the back 
available for rent, provides ample opportunities for hosting a variety of celebrations 
and events. Whether it's a child's birthday party, a wedding reception, a milestone 
anniversary, or a community fundraiser, The Victoria  offers a welcoming 
environment that can accommodate gatherings of all sizes and purposes. 

In conclusion, I believe that granting The Victoria  a weekend late licence will not 
only support the growth and sustainability of this community institution but also 
contribute to the overall well-being and cohesion of our neighbourhood. I respectfully 
urge you to consider this application favourably, knowing that it will enrich the lives of 
countless residents and visitors alike. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely 

Anita Lashley 

 

 


